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FROM THE HEADMASTER
At the beginning of the year, I confirmed our commitment to providing a relevant education that is always in line with current research and modern trends. This has manifested in a number of timetable changes this year as well as a curriculum review in a number of our academic subjects.

The one aspect of teaching that often contradicts the modern paradigm of education is a rigid and outdated reporting system. A system that, by its very nature, assumes that parents are oblivious of a child’s academic progress during the term and therefore require a school to send home a detailed termly report.

In today’s world of instant communication, as well as a school philosophy that promotes the need to engage with parents on a continuous basis, there should never be an occasion where a parent doesn’t have a clear understanding of the academic, social, emotional, cultural and sporting progress of their child.

In an effort to promote a growth mindset in our girls, our reporting process should always be continuous in nature and we should avoid committing to a number or percentage on a termly report that makes a definitive judgment call on a pupil’s academic ability. A fixed mindset believes that we are stuck with the talent and intelligence that we have inherited, whilst a growth mindset believes (and research has overwhelmingly proved) that talent and intelligence can be improved with intentional effort. This is not to say that we don’t measure or assess on a continuous basis. This process remains critical to determine whether or not a child has grasped a particular concept and it is in place to assess the success of the teaching process. 

It is rightly assumed that teachers work tirelessly to prepare the best possible lessons and learning situations for the children they teach. A report that takes at least four weeks to compile and at least three members of staff to proof read to get to the point of perfection, has the very real danger on infringing on this time.

To this end, we are changing the nature of our reporting process this year.

At the end of this term, the Senior Prep reports will be replaced by a structured parent/teacher meeting with the class teacher. From Grade 4 upwards, the meeting will be led by the girls in the form of a student- led conference. The girls will be thoroughly prepared for these meetings with a requirement to reflect on their work ethic and attitude so far this year and to prepare a number of realistic objectives going forward. This preparation will include input from our specialist teachers.

This process puts the accountability of the educational process squarely on your daughter’s shoulders, with a clear understanding that her parents and teachers are supporting her, every step of the way. Although ‘marks’ to date will be available, if necessary, for Grade 6 and 7 parents as part of the discussion, I sincerely hope that parents, and for that matter, teachers see these ‘marks’ as only one of the many indicators that determine a child’s progress to date. At the end of the meeting, parents, teachers and the pupil will sign a summary of the meeting, to ensure that everyone is on the ‘same page,’ going forward into the Trinity Term. Parents will receive a detailed written progress report in June, which will provide an update of the progress made since this term’s student-led conference and then a final summative report at the end of the year.  

If parents have any queries regarding this process, I invite you to meet with either Mrs van Gass or me for further discussion and debate.

A quote from Carol Dweck’s research on a growth mindset that, as a school, we have found of great value. 

In this mindset, the hand you’re dealt is just the starting point for development. This growth mindset is based on the belief that your basic qualities are things you can cultivate through your efforts…everyone can change and grow through application and experience.  A growth mindset is about telling the truth about a student’s current achievement and then, together, doing something about it, helping him or her become smarter.” How can students grow and learn more when we aren’t doing the same? 

Have a good weekend! 

Nibe nempelasonto emnandi!

Darrel Webb

(Headmaster)

FROM THE JP HEAD

YEARLY CHECK-UPS

We have just completed hearing and vision screening in Grade 0. Parents will receive information around this and need to follow up where necessary. It is important to continue with this practice as your children grow, as their bodies change constantly and missing an area of difficulty can affect their learning. This is a reminder to book your appointments for the annual check-ups your children need. These include:

· Dentist

· Audiologists

· Vision Screening

Thank you for taking this on and making it part of your parenting responsibilities and habits.

WHAT IS THE ROLE OF THE OCCUPATIONAL THERAPIST AT THE GIRLS JP?

At the Girls JP, we host a number of Therapists, including Occupational Therapists. Last week we highlighted the role of the Speech Therapist. These specialists work together with our staff to meet the individual needs of our pupils. In the following synopsis, Saskia Leenstra clarifies some of the areas of learning she addresses.

What is Occupational Therapy?
Children analyse, categorise, process and interpret information from their worlds through their senses. These include the sense of smell, taste, touch, sight, body position, movement as well as auditory feedback and visceral feedback from their autonomic nervous systems. This is called sensory integration. It occurs naturally and in conjunction with the development of postural control. 
Together they form the base of all learning.

If there is a breakdown in either a child’s sensory integration or postural control development, difficulties in the following areas will be observed:

· Concentration and arousal

· Emotional and social interactions

· Gross and fine motor coordination development

· Body awareness

· Planning, sequencing and organising skills

· Visual perceptual development

· Visual motor integration (copying skills)

In turn these difficulties affect reading, writing and executive functioning in a classroom situation.

An OT assessment involves detailed interviews with the parents and teacher of the child concerned. This is followed by standardised testing in the above mentioned areas. 

Treatment is done through a child specific programme, aimed at resolving and rebuilding the “break downs” that have occurred in their systems. 

The following highly qualified therapists practise at St Peters Girl’s School:

Saskia Leenstra        
Fiona Van der Zee    
Kathryn Tarlton
SI certified               
SI certified                 
SI certified

NDT trained            
084 4775321              
084 5830001

082 3226082

GRADE ONE HAS MADE THAT MAGICAL LEAP
Learning to read is an incredibly exciting time. It goes hand in hand with learning to write. We have focused very systematically on learning to read this year through an approach called: Time2Read. This approach focuses on Phonological Awareness, or the ability to develop the sound and hearing parts of the brain and support the initial learning of sound letter recognition as well as sound word recognition. We are seeing a growing confidence in our girls and an ability to code and decode words accuracy and intension.  I have added a short video of one of our girls reading to George before she goes to sleep. We are all so excited to learn to read with our girls!
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I wish you all a really happy long weekend. Come back refreshed for our last stretch. We also have the Staff Variety Show to look forward to. You will be delighted by many great dances and skits, fun and laughter.

Be safe.
Heather Kissack

(JP Head)

CHAPEL COLLECTION

Our Chapel collection this term supports the Friends of Free Wildlife.  Their vision is to rehabilitate and release indigenous wildlife back into their natural habitat, whilst maintaining the highest ethical standards and furthering conservation by playing a role in the education of wildlife professionals, volunteers, school pupils and members of the public.

Kamohelo Kotsi

(Chaplain Assistant)

PALM SUNDAY INVITATION

Palm Sunday is the day on which we commemorate and celebrate the triumphal entry of Jesus into Jerusalem, prior to His crucifixion. Crowds of people welcomed Him by waving palm fronds and laying them on the ground before Him, in His honour. In the Anglican Church, we distribute palm crosses on Palm Sunday, to celebrate the day. We, as St Peter’s Prep Schools, will be celebrating Palm Sunday and teaching the children the significance of the palm crosses. 

We invite anyone who would like to learn how to make palm crosses, and those who already know how to make them, to help us make them on Friday, 31 March from 11:00 in the Chapel. 
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Kamohelo Kotsi 

(Assistant Chaplain)

WORLD WATER DAY – 22 MARCH 2017
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Next Wednesday is 2017 World Water Day – an event on the global environmental calendar. Each year, World Water Day highlights a specific aspect of freshwater. Under the theme ‘Water and Wastewater’, the year 2017 provides an important opportunity to consolidate and build upon previous World Water Days in order to highlight the symbiosis between water and wastewater in the quest for sustainable development.

St Peter’s has an Eco/Science Committee, comprising a group of dedicated Grade 6 girls. Next week, they will be inserting plastic, 1-litre cold drink bottles of water into each toilet (which has a cistern) around the school. With each flush, St Peter’s will waste 1 litre less water. Their challenge will be to do an audit of the toilet usage and estimate how many litres of water will be saved from this small change. Here is your challenge . . .   Can you do the same in your own home?
Cathy Linnell

(H.O.D. Science and Additional Culture & Learning)

THE WEEK AHEAD
	Monday
	20/03/2017
	 
	 
	School Holiday
	 

	Tuesday
	21/03/2017
	 
	 
	Human Rights Day
	 

	Friday
	24/03/2017
	18:30:00
	21:30:00
	Staff Variety Show
	Dodson Hall

	Saturday
	25/03/2017
	18:30:00
	21:30:00
	Staff Variety Show
	Dodson Hall


[image: image8.png]ST PETER’S
GIRLS PREP SCHOOL




[image: image9.jpg]V Tickets lil N
it )

Jon't miss your chance

0 buy your ticket

4017 STAFT VARIETY SHOW




[image: image10.jpg]


JP APRIL HOLIDAY CLUB GRADE 0, 1 AND 2 GIRLS

The JP Teachers are running a holiday club for both weeks of the April Holidays. Week 1 will run from Tuesday April 18-Friday 21. Week 2 from Monday 24 April – Friday 28 April (Thursday 27-Public holiday the club will not run). 
Week 1 will be run by Mrs Buck and Mrs Steyn and will include activities such as baking, crafts, treasure hunt and a bike day. 
Week 2 will be run by Mrs Montague and Mrs Glass and will include baking, cooking and picnics.  
Girls may sign up for all days or selected days on the sign-up sheets on the Holiday Club board at the JP. All information can be found on this board. Payments for week 1 by EFT to Mrs Buck by the end of term and payments for week 2 by EFT to Mrs Montague by the end of term.    
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DIVERSITY  -  YEAR OF THE WOMAN                                                                                      
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During our chapel service we commemorated  International Women’s Day, 8 March 2017.
There were two facts that we focused on which I found interesting and relevant. The first is that it will still take 176 years for there to be no discrimination against women in the workplace. The second is that 130 million girls are denied an education because of their sex. These facts are disturbing but also remind us that we need to appreciate women more for who they are in society and, more especially, the roles they play in our lives. Our challenge is for the boys and girls to show their gratitude to at least two women in their lives and for them to understand their worth or value in our lives. May God bless all the women who enrich our lives. 

Father Richard

Chaplain

STAFF VARIETY SHOW 
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As all of you will remember from last year, the Eco Committee’s focus for 2016 was ‘Water’. World Water Day was a highlight on our calendar in the first term, following with our Grey Water Drive in the final term. Not only do we feel that it is our responsibility to educate our girls about all environmental matters, but we aim to create changes, shifts in their behaviours and change habits to promote a brighter future for them and generations to follow.
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